NEW ENGLAND SECTION AWMA
MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

June 6, 2006- EPA, Chelmsford, MA
Attendance:

	Present
	Not Present
	Member
	Present
	Not Present
	Member

	X
	
	Mike Anderson
	
	X
	Dammon Frecker

	X
	
	Norm Beloin
	X
	
	Steve Kmiotek

	
	X
	Ed Benoit
	X
	
	Linda Markarian

	X
	
	Judy Shuckerow Bourdon
	
	X
	Doug Murray

	
	X
	Charlie Cappannari
	X
	
	Don Neal

	
	X
	Pete Catizone
	X
	
	Dale Raczynski

	
	X
	John Chandler
	
	X
	Gordon Reynolds

	
	X
	Mark Chrisos
	X
	
	Ruth Silman

	
	X
	Larry Decker
	X
	
	Bob Silvestri

	X
	
	Andrea Fee-Blackberg
	X
	
	Lee Hoffman



Bob Silvestri, Judy Shuckerow Bourdon, Andrea Fee-Blackberg, and Don Neal were on phone for meeting. 
Minutes/Action Items
 Reviewed May meeting minutes.  May meeting minutes prepared by Mike Anderson.  No comments.  Steve Kmiotek motioned to accept minutes.  Linda Markarian seconded motion.  All in favor.  May meeting minutes approved.

ACTION 1:  None.
Recognition Committee
No Update.

ACTION 2: Board to identify candidates for recognition and ideas for what to give.
Board Membership
No Update.  

ACTION 3: None.
Past Events/ 

Sponsorship
Headquarters Report- Membership has stabilized and on budget.  

Question was asked if Pete Catizone was still planning to attend Section and Chapter Meeting at the AWMA National Conference.  Mike Anderson will check with Pete Catizone.  If not Lee Hoffman may be able to attend if he is at the conference.  

Ruth Silman provided a summary of the EBC Air Committee.  There was an Indoor Air Quality Seminar held on June 1st.  There were a good number of folks registered (CIH folks attended).   The cost was less expensive that the 1st Seminar and the location changed as well.

The committee has been somewhat dormant for the last 6-8 months.  They are looking a New Source Review in the fall (it will be timely).  Ruth Silman asked if the Board would have interest in co-sponsoring. Dale Raczynski responded by saying that AWMA would be involved in some extent (speakers).  Funding is open to discussion.  The November Conference is joint venture with EBC.  Ruth Silman is planning to talk with Mike Lannan and get update on future events before next meeting.

Future Events
Board is looking for other ideas for between now and November for Breakfast meeting.  Norm suggested breakfast meeting on PM Standard (EPA- expected date of September 20th).  Would need to be in either October or the December/January timeframe.  Question on whether that would still be timely?

ACTION 4:  Mike Anderson to check if Pete Catizone is going to attend the Sections and Chapters meeting at the Annual Conference.    

ACTION 5: Ruth Silman will talk with Mike Lannan and get update on future events before next meeting.  

S&CC/HQ
See notes under past events.  

ACTION 6: None.
Newsletter
Discussion held on the newsletter.  We will want to do before the next NES annual meeting.  Suggestion made for summer newsletter.  Lee Hoffman needs the template format (word document).  Steve Kmiotek will forward the template.  Mike Anderson will check on list of exhibitors from last conference and forward to Lee Hoffman (name and contact information and Mike will check to see if any info/ad changes).  Mike may need to obtain ad from Alpha.  The newsletter needs other content.  Suggestions included: 1) something on upcoming NES conference, 2) annual conference write-up, 3) write-up on Sections and Chapter meeting, 4) Science Fairs (include part of thank you letter sent for the one held in Boston), 5) EPA proposed rule change Title V monitoring requirements (Bob Silvestri suggested- Norm Beloin said only minor technical corrections), EPA annual report (Norm Beloin had done this for previous newsletters).  Newsletter should be ready to go before August.

ACTION 7:  Steve Kmiotek to send template to Lee Hoffman of Newsletter.

ACTION 8:  Topics/Authors and schedule for newsletter.

ACTION 9: Mike Anderson to check on list of exhibitors from last conference and forward to Lee Hoffman.
Treasurer’s Report
Steve Kmiotek provided a summary of the latest treasurer report.  The checking account has approximately $20,071.  CD, etc. via email same as annual report submitted in April.  Monthly meeting costs have dropped.


ACTION 10:  None.

Membership
Ruth Silman provided summary of latest information.  National had a special for membership.  Headquarters provided a summary that a few people joined and retro active membership for those who joined.  Ruth Silman feels that we should continue to reach out to the non-members who have attended events in the past by providing a separate email for events.  She is open to ideas on how to get state and EPA employees to attend our events. Two Board members are not current AWMA members.   (Andrea and Gordon are not currently members).

ACTION 11: Ruth Silman will obtain CT membership as of June 30th.
Website 
Dale Raczynski to get Neil announcement on NES fall conference.  Once newsletter is complete, it will need to get emailed to Neil to post on the website.   
 
ACTION 12: Dale Raczynski to get Neil announcement on NES fall conference. 
Education
Voting on the Student Paper Competition: Andrea Fee-Blackberg provided summary of voting (total 10 votes).  Eight votes to continue at the conference as is.  Andrea Fee-Blackberg will contact Department heads/Deans listed on websites.  This is a revised plan to contact the administration and or Dept. Heads at the colleges instead of the professors. The plan is to call first and follow-up with an email.  Bob Silvestri said he will provide contact information for Southern CT State University and Fairfield University.  List of potential schools includes UMASS Lowell, WPI, WIT, and Northeastern.  Larry Decker will also work with Andrea.    The schedule is to try to make contact will all of them by the end of August with follow-up in September.  Andrea will do announcement in August.  

Dale Raczynski attended Earth Day dinner at WIT.  

ACTION 13:   Bob Silvestri will provide contact info for Southern CT State University and Fairfield University.    

ACTION 14: Andrea and Larry will work on their plan as outlined above.
Connecticut Chapter
CT Chapter held monthly meeting May 10, 2006 at the UCONN Health Center in Farmington CT.  Meeting will be “A Plan to Implement Environmental Public Health Tracking in CT”; a report of the CT Environmental Public Health Tracking Consortium.  

Pete Catizone, Mike Anderson, Dale Raczynski, Norm Beloin, Bob Silvestri all attended.  


Doug Murray sent a letter to NES dated May 16th, 2006 for the transfer of for 2006 for the CT Chapter Scholarship $1000, and $400 for annual science fair.  


Dale Raczynski checked the November 2005 meeting minutes – the NES board voted that the amount to be sent would be based on CT membership as of June 30th with $5 per member for CT chapter and $ 5 per membership for Education purposes.  Ruth Silman will obtain CT membership as of June 30th.  Steve Kmiotek will get number from Ruth and issue check and reference letter from Doug Murray.


ACTION 15: Ruth Silman will obtain CT membership as of June 30th.  Steve Kmiotek will get number from Ruth and issue check and reference letter from Doug Murray.
Annual Conference
Jay Scheffer could not make the Board meeting today.  Dale Raczynski provided update on the 4th committee meeting held by conference call.  The committee still needs to nail down speakers.  Three speakers are committed- Peter Judge – MEMA, Jay has contacted Charles Gustan (New England Energy Alliance in Boston- topic fuel diversity and energy prices.  The committee is still looking for source/leads for speakers.  Bob Silvestri is unsure of next step.  Dale mentioned Steve Allen (Polstar- consulting firm, previously worked for Yankee and MIT).  Dale will forward email to Judy Bourdon with information on additional potential speakers, including Jim Cunningham, Ann Bisconti, etc.  Jay joined meeting via phone.  Jay has spoken to public relations at his company about the conference.  Dammon has an action item to contact Deborah Donavan @UCS to see if UCS is going to provide a speaker.  Additional potential speakers discussed including– Christine Todd Whitman, Sue Tierney, etc. We want to promote discussion and balance from both sides.  A number of organizations/names discussed.  Dale had sent email to professor at Harvard, but has not heard back.  Committee has asked a few speakers but have not heard back or are in the process of contacting them.  Confirmed speakers include William Sweet, Tim Trask, and Peter Judge. The committee still has not identified a speaker for waste and proliferation Discussion on this issue- Norm Beloin mentioned Canadian article –waste into caves.  Dale mentioned that the volume of waste is small in comparison to coal.  Andrea Fee-Blackberg felt waste would be a good discussion.  Secretary of Energy spoke about it briefly at a conference about a month or so ago.


Dale asked I there are any thoughts or comments on the location: Wyndham Hotel, or the date November 3, 2006.  Dan Moon is working with us on this conference.  


ACTION 16:  Dammon to contact Deborah Donovan (UCS- Union Concerned Scientists)

ACTION 17: Dale to provide summary to Judy of monthly committee conference call.  .

ACTION 18: Committee to identify possible speakers and outline of topics.  Preliminary conference agenda should be put together.  
Future Meetings



July 11, 2006– Conference Call


August 8, 2006- Earth Tech or Nixon Peabody 

Other Items 


For July conference call Andrea will be traveling, Ruth will be on vacation, Jay is unable in the morning, and Norm will try to make. 

Several folks mentioned could not make August meeting (will decide in July about August meeting)

Meeting adjourned.

